February 2018

Ben Wobrock, Principal

Rancho Pico Junior High School
26250 W. Valencia Blvd
Stevenson Ranch, CA 91381

Dear Principal Wobrock:

Good Day you are a recipient of a Bob’s Discount Furniture Random Acts of Kindness!

“A random act of kindness is a selfless act performed by a person or people
wishing either to assist or to cheer up an individual person or people.”

The Outreach Department of Bob’s Discount Furniture would like to present your school with a check for
$2,500.00. This program is designed to give non-profit organizations money in each area where our new
stores are opening. Each of these non-profits is chosen randomly from each new store area.

Please feel free to check out the “philanthropic side” of Bobs Discount Furniture as we continue to create
programs and giving efforts on our website; www.mvbobs.com. Between the Charitable Foundation and
the Outreach department over a million dollars a year goes out the door to help our communities.

We love to spread the news, so feel free to post pictures of your school on our Facebook page at
www.facebook.com/mybobs or tweet about us at @mybobs_charity.

Congratulations again!!!
With Warm Regards,

Sharon Valley

Outreach Coordinator

(860) 474-1421
sharon.valley@mybobs.com

Cathy Poulin

Public Relations/Qutreach Director
(860) 916-2804
cathy.poulin@mybobs.com

Corporate Office, 428 Tolland Turnpike, Manchester, CT 06042



